

March 2024 Prayer Letter

Dear praying friends,

I hope this update finds you all doing well. We want to thank all of you for your continual prayers on our behalf, and we are so grateful for your partnership in the gospel. We praise God for each of you, and please know that we would not be able to take the gospel to the nations without your help!

Ministry Update

Thank you for praying for our teammates in the Hunter family as Blake lost his mom a few months ago. They are back in Cape Town, and we are grateful for God's faithfulness in their lives. The Lord has been blessing our church with new visitors recently. One of those visitors, Ronald, trusted in Christ to save him a few weeks ago! We also have a number of our regular attendees who are planning to be baptized soon. Our church also just moved locations to a larger hotel conference room to better accommodate our needs. Our first service in our new location was on March 3rd, and we had over 50 people attend. It was such a special service, and we praise God for how He has been working in our midst. Tiffany is also leading a women's Bible study on Tuesday evenings, and they are currently studying the book of Exodus. God has been blessing those efforts as well. Tom has been busy with preaching, weekly discipleship meetings, and Biblical counseling with one of our members.

Family Update

Our family is doing well! Tiffany is diligently homeschooling our oldest two, Lydia and Lucy, while our youngest two, Lola and Luka, just started attending a small, half-day school down the road. Lola and Luka are enjoying their "school" more than their older siblings:) In other news, after years of uncertainty due to visa issues, our family finally has a stable routine that has served us well. Thank you so much for your constant prayers!

Prayer Requests:

- -Personal growth and faithfulness to Christ
- -Discipleship and evangelistic opportunities
- -Continual growth for our young church

In Christ, Tom,Tiffany,Lydia,Lucy,Lola& Luka Depew